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UN Human Rights Council
55th Regular Session – 5 March 2024
Item 3 - ID SR Freedom Religion
Ms. Adi Farjon Israel
Deputy Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations in Geneva

Thank you, Ms. President,
The terrorist attack of October 7 was the deadliest antisemitic attack since the darkest days of the Holocaust. In the midst of the Jewish Holiday of Simchat Torah, when thousands of families were making their way to synagogues to celebrate with their communities, Hamas began its murderous onslaught.  
On and since that fateful day, antisemitism has spiked worldwide. Let me be clear, the spike did not begin on October 8, or 9, it began the very moment Jews were dying in Southern Israel. On Telegram, in just the first 18 hours of the attack, antisemitic threats surged by a massive 488%.
In the five months that have followed, Jews continue to be violently attacked in the streets, including a 50 year old man stabbed in Zurich just this weekend. Jewish schools continue to be evacuated due to bomb threats. Jewish places of worship continue to be vandalized. Around the world, the Jewish people no longer feel safe.  
And yet, as Jews under attack, as their personal safety is compromised, the United Nations remains largely silent. It seems, once again, no one is paying attention to the global, uncontrolled, vicious targeting of Jews.
Ms. Special Rapporteur,
I would like to ask, what more do you think should be done by Special Procedures, including your office, to properly address this alarming and tragic rise of antisemitism on a global scale?
Thank you. 
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